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Summary:

The USSR was concerned that the IAEA might endeavor to complete an atomic research
center in Ghana on which it had already expended considerable resources. This
document provides guidance to its Vienna representative.
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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

Per Point 33, Prot. No. 7[1]

Secret

Attachment 1

Vienna
Soviet Representative

Copy: Soviet Embassy in Prague, Warsaw, Belgrade

Visit IAEA General Director Eklund and, having referred to the instruction, explain the
following to him.

The Soviet Union, in accordance with the agreement from 28 February 1961 rendered
assistance to the Republic of Ghana in the construction of an atomic research center
in Accra. The Soviet side expended considerable effort and material means so that
the construction of this facility could be successfully completed in the established
timeframe.

Due to circumstances independent of the Soviet side, the Ghanaian side in February
of this year in a unilateral manner stopped further construction of facilities of
Soviet-Ghanaian economic and technical cooperation, including the atomic reactor,
and advised that it would determine in the very soonest time, the construction of
which facilities, being built with the assistance of the Soviet Union, would be
continued and which - frozen. However, to this time, there has not been any
information on this issue from the Ghanaian side, and in particular on the intention of
the Ghanaian side with regard to the construction of an atomic research center in
Accra. Besides this, the Soviet side has learned that the Ghanaian leadership has
turned to the IAEA with an official request on rendering assistance to them to
complete construction of the afore-mentioned research center.

The Soviet side, naturally, cannot help but pay attention to this circumstance and
considered it necessary to inform the IAEA General Director about the above, since
such a manner of action by the Ghanaian side can not be seen as other than being in
clear contradiction to the conditions of the specified Soviet-Ghanaian agreement on
the construction of an atomic research center in Accra. Turning over completion of
the construction of the atomic research center to any third party would be impossible
to be viewed as anything other than a violation by the Ghanaian side of the
mentioned agreement.

Emphasize that completion of the construction of the scientific-research atomic
center in Ghana is an issue concerning exclusively the Ghanaian and Soviet sides.
Completion of construction is essentially impossible without further technical
assistance from the side of exactly those Soviet competent scientific and technical
organizations which designed this facility and have rendered direct assistance in its
construction.

In conclusion, express confidence that the General Director will consider the position
of the Soviet side in this issue in its response to the Ghanaian side on its appeal to
the IAEA.

Telegraph when carried out.

[1] Translator's Note: The following information is extracted from Protocol No. 7 of the
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CPSU CC Politburo meeting, issued finalized on 16 June 1966 and covering numerous
resolutions made during 13 to 16 June 1966. A number of decisions were made during
the meeting, including Point 33.


